J. B. HARKIN, NATIONAL PARKS COMMISSIONER. NORTH WEST GAME ACT MIGRATORY BIRDS CONVENTION ACT HISTORIC SITES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR CANADIAN NATIONAL PARKS OTTAWA IN YOUR REPLY REFER TO FILE 695/1 TOWN Planning February 20. 1922 Dear Sir: I beg to thank you for your letter of February 17th. It was a very great pleasure to me to have the opportunity of lecturing at McGill University on the subject of Town Planning and Housing, and I trust that similar opportunities may be afforded from time to time, in the future. I appreciate very much indeed the kind expressions contained in your letter and I know that it will be a matter of great satisfaction to Mr. Harkin to learn that the lectures were of service to the University. Sir Arthur Currie, K.C.B., President, McGill University, MONTREAL.